PUBLIC PROTECTION AND SAFETY COMMITTEE
A meeting of the Public Protection and Safety Committee was called to order by Chairman
Schell on Monday, March 14, 2022, at 6:35 P.M.

Members present: Antoine, Eggleston, Schell, Thiele.

Also present: Mayor Penterman, Ald. Kilgas, Ald. Moore, Atty. Davidson, Fin. Dir. Van Rossum,
DPW/Eng. Neumeier, Police Chief Graff, Fire Chief Carrel, Planner Stephenson,
Proj. Eng. Cesafsky, Street Sup. Vanden Heuvel and interested citizens.

1. Correspondence - None.

2. Discussion Topics.
a. Update on planned ladder truck replacement.

Fire Chief Carrel gave an update on the findings for the replacement of the ladder truck.
This truck in the fire service is the most expensive and the longest lasting. The ladder
trucks have a life expectancy of between 20 and 30 years. The City's truck will be 30 years
old in 2025. Initially, the replacement of this truck was in the 2023 Capital Improvement
Plan but has since moved to 2024.

Due to the increase in time to build the truck and the price increase, Chief Carrel would like
to move forward and order the truck before May of 2022 to lock in a price and potentially
receive the truck in 2024. Discussion was held and questions from the Committee were
answered.

Additional details on the truck will be brought to the next Public Protection and Safety
Committee.

3. General Matters — None.

Motion by Thiele, seconded by Eggleston to adjourn.
All members voted aye.

Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Sally Kenney, Clerk



